
 Bosham Parish Council                
Minutes of the Parish Meeting held on Wednesday 

17th December 2014 at 7.30 pm in the Bosham Centre
Present: 
Mr A Chapman, Mrs J Copsey, Mr J Dean (Chair), Mr J Fulford, Mr J Holloway, Mr A Johnstone, Mrs K Philips, Mrs C Pexton, Mrs G Powell, & Mr C Whitmore Jones

In attendance:
Miss Lisa Roberts [Clerk to the Council/RFO] D/Cllr Cullen and 9 members of the public.
	C15/78
	Receive apologies for absence
Cllr Cooper, D/Cllr Myers and C/Cllr Goldsmith sent their apologies.  

	

	C15/79
	To receive declarations of interest by Councillors on any of the agenda items below.
Cllr Holloway wanted to declare a personal interest on item 3.1
	

	C15/80
C15/80.1
C15/80.2


	Public Session
Proposal  - improvement of the cycle route between Chichester and Emsworth
Mr Rupert Emerson came to talk to his proposal (previously issued) and to see if the parish would support a feasibility study and write to Andrew Tyrie MP.  Mr Emerson feels that this cycle route could be a beacon national initiative project.  Mr Emerson confirmed that he had approached Sustrans, the charity for promoting cycling and sustainable transport.  They are not confident of such a project being taken up in this area and, although they support the initiative, they do not have the funding to back it.  Mr Emerson was asked if he thought this a higher or lower priority than the children’s cycle route to school.  Mr Emerson felt that this project, although important, should not deter any other works identified.  

A member of public asked for Mr Emerson’s opinion of the Swan roundabout.  He felt this structure was designed over 30 years ago when the road was the old A27 and thus outdated and should be redesigned with the roads narrowed to allow cycling lanes on both sides. However, come councillors felt that the weight of traffic now using the A259, especially in times of diversions from the A27, was probably the same as it was 30 years ago and reminded the meeting that there are six  exits off this roundabout.
     Although the Parish AGREED in principle with such a proposal they felt there was little they could do but support it.  It cannot be written into the Neighbourhood Plan as the parish is constrained to its boundaries.  It would be more prudent for Mr Emerson to approach CDC to get this written into the Local Plan.  It is understood the Mr Emerson will be presenting this idea to other parishes and it was suggested that he also write to the Bournes Forum Chairman. However, the parish understands that WSCC do not have any money for such a project, and any feasibility study would take money away from more local initiatives such as the proposed Walton Lane footpath.  
Questions from Members of the Public Present (this will be limited to 10 minutes)
None.
	

	C15/81
	To confirm and sign the Minutes of the meeting held 12th November 2014 (previously issued)

It was RESOLVED to APPROVE the Minutes, and the Chairman was authorised to sign them as an accurate record of the meeting.

	

	C15/82

	To consider matters arising from previous Minutes not covered elsewhere on the agenda
None
	

	C15/83
	Receive Reports
	

	C15/83.1


	Chairman’s Report
· We have heard the proposal on the improved cycle route between Emsworth and Chichester. While this is of great interest to us all, we need to consider the various priorities of the traffic needs around the village (including the pinch point in Taylors Lane and the pedestrian and cycle path in Walton Lane) and consider whether such a project will take funding away from these and others and where our priorities lie.
· The Neighbourhood plan is proceeding. I hope that tonight you will endorse the proposal for Alastair to rebuild the plan to reflect both proposals from the feedback received and also to consider the proposal to build the hospice on land previously selected for housing.
· The Traffic and Parking report is ready for your consideration. It will be slotted in following the Neighbourhood Plan as it is not formalised on the agenda for this month.
· I would like to wish you and your families a Happy Christmas and a peaceful New Year

	

	C15/83.2


	Clerk’s Report
The Clerk Will take annual leave over Christmas returning on 5th January 2015

	

	C15/83.3

C15/83.3.1

C15/83.3.2

C15/83.3.3

C15/83.3.4

C15/83.3.5
C15/83.3.6


	Representatives to Outside Bodies
Bournes Community Forum – Nothing to report
Burial Ground – Nothing to report
Friends of Old Bridge Meadow – Reminder that there will be carols on meadow on Friday 19th December.
Village Hall – Nothing to report
Policing Matters – The members NOTED the report previously sent by PSCO Jason Lemm

District Council – D/Cllr Myers report (previously sent) was NOTED.  D/Cllr Cullen felt the Inspector of the Local Plan had been very competent and the developers very strident.  The Inspector has found the base for the plan to be sound, but has challenged the housing number.  CDC has objectively assessed the requirement which must be backed by evidence. On Monday 23rd December the council will be looking to agree the changes from 410 to 435; if agreed then the Local Plan will go out again for a further 6 week consultation in January.  
     D/Cllr Cullen also reported that there will be no more money allocations from Government and the forecast to 2020 is very poor with further budget cuts to come.

	

	C15/84
C15/84.1

C15/84.2


	Operation Watershed Projects – Receive updates on flood projects
Sailing Club Sluice – Nothing to report
Stumps Lane/Shore Road – Cllr Fulford and the Clerk met with Kevin Macknay of WSCC to consider the way forward in light of the report received from Opus.  WSCC commissioned the drainage review over Stumps Lane to identify the reasons for the flooding problems and advise on potential methods/solutions to alleviate future flooding. Along with discussions with Southern Water, EA and local land owners, Opus conducted some geotechnical mapping via Lidar to asses catchment of water flow and local topography, and CCTV to assess current drain conditions.  The conclusions show that Stumps Lane becomes flooded as surface water run-off becomes tide locked during a  coincident event (high tide +excessive rainfall), due to the low lying area behind the existing tidal defences.  Recommendations are to provide additional buffer storage by widening the ditches in Stumps Lane and the adjacent fields.  This will require the consent of the landowners.  The Clerk and Cllr Fulford to write to the relevant Landowners.  In addition WSCC need to repair some collapsed culverts and upsize to improve flow conveyance and Southern Water need to repair a foul overflow.  Kevin Macknay to set up a meeting with the parish. SW, EA and the Water Vole protection agency to discuss and holistic approach, and possible funding mechanisms.

	LR

JF

KM



	C15/85
C15/85.1
C15/85.1


	Neighbourhood Plan

A small working party will look at responses received so far and make amendments to the document.  It was NOTED that EA will not support policy for independent SUDs on new developments and so need to ask Southern Water to look at the current network with a view to linking in more developments.  Further work needs to be done on trying to agree a housing number swap with Donnington (approx. 18units).  With support from D/Cllr Myers the team is hopeful that CDC may re-examine the case along with the proposed 2 houses at Burnes Shipyard and 3 units on the old Firestation site.  This number would replace the proposed housed on the Oakcroft Nursery site and so the team proposes to delay a further exhibition until all options are exhausted.  Cllr Chapman asked why inly 2 houses were now being proposed on the Burnes site instead of 4.  CDC were concerned that this site is prone to flooding and so the new proposal will site 2 houses on the furthest eastern edge of site to avoid such problems.  
The Traffic &  Parking Strategy has been sent out for consideration. The Policy was AGREED subject to the following changes:

· That a wish for a speed limit (40mph) should be included for the circuit which starts from Taylors Lane immediately at the current 30mph derestriction follows round to Smugglers Lane and Lower Hone Lane until the 20mph speed limit is encountered on Shore Road.
· A pinch point should be proposed at the entry to the village (north of Green Lane).
	

	C15/86

C15/86.1
C15/86.2

C15/86.3
	Committee Minutes and Reports (previously issued)
Planning meetings held on 19/11/14 & 10/12/14

RESOLVED: to receive and note the minutes of this meeting

Finance meeting held on 19/11/14  - consider the recommendation at Min Ref: F15/14.3… the Precept is set at £60,000 less any grant available from CDC 
CDC has confirmed the grant available is £799.08 and thus to obtain a £60,000 overall precept we would need to request £59,200.92.  With a taxbase of 1613.7 this will equate to £36.68 per household.  The motion was put forward and seconded.
Motion Proposed: that the precept requirement for 2015-16 is set at £59,200.92.
RESOLUTION: the motion was carried unanimously
Village Amenities meeting held on 10/12/14

RESOLVED: to receive and note the minutes of this meeting NOTING Min Ref: VA15/31.1 proposal of a one off bonus payment to the Litter Warden.

	

	C15/87
C15/87.1

C15/87.2


	Finance
Orders for Payment (previously issued/Attached)
RESOLVED: to approve, unanimously, all of the attached orders for payment for £2,884.84
(Including VAT payable of £39.46).  
Grants
Cllr Copsey has received much information regarding defibrillators from AED Locator Ltd (information previously received).  This company can send out a demonstrator of the devise but as they are coming from Bristol would require a 40 mins presentation slot.  The members felt that this was quite a time commitment and would require a special meeting.  It was AGREED that the Clerk would find out if local parishes had this facility and what the pros and cons were, as well as possible locations.  Need to establish is the Sailing Club already has one.

	LR



	C15/88
	To note the date of the next meeting is on 21st January 2015
	


The meeting closed at 9.12 pm                   
Signed________________________________

Date______________________

Chairman


